

## **SERU-I Newsletter**

DECEMBER 2018

## Dear SERU-I Members,

It is hard to believe that another successful year has passed, and the holiday season is upon us! In this SERU Newsletter I will reflect back on the results 2018. As I look back on our accomplishments over that time, I have a strong sense of enthusiasm and pride of our team and commitment to student success that resonates throughout our SERU Consortium.

Sincerely,

## **Igor Chirikov**

chirikov@berkeley.edu

CSHE SERU Director & Senior Researcher

CSHE UC Berkeley/ HSE University Moscow



In 2018 we organized two very successful SERU Symposia: SERU Symposium at the University of Minnesota in Minneapolis and gradSERU Symposium in Hannover. We had three universities that administered ugSERU survey: Victoria University Wellington, Osaka University and Hiroshima University and two more universities that administered gradSERU survey: Lund University and Bremen University. We currently have HSE University, Utrecht University, University of Göettingen and Osaka University lined up to participate in the Graduate SERU in the coming winter wave.



Here is more information on the ugSERU & gradSERU Survey Designs.

If you would like to nominate a campus as a potential SERU-I Member please contact *Irina Shcheglova* at <u>i.shegl@berkeley.edu.</u>

Do not forget to pass the Newsletter to your colleagues!

Copyright © CSHE UC Berkeley
771 Evans Hall #4650
Berkeley CA 94720-4650
Phone: (510) 642-7703
Fax: (510) 643-6845
E-mail: cshe@berkeley.edu